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BOYS & GIRLS CLIBS
OF NORTHEAST MISSISSIPP

PO Box 642
Corinth, MS 38835

April 11, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

1 am writing 1o offer my full support for the Prentiss County Sheriff Department’s request for funding
through the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) program to upgrade
essential law enforcement equipment. | see'this investment as not only necessary but urgent for the safety
and well-being of our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modemize critical tools—such as patrol vehicles,
firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer effectiveness and public safety.
Right now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched thin, putting additional strain on officers and
limiting their ability to respond quickly and safely.

New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated firearms
and protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly dangerous situations, And
new technology—Ilike body cameras, communication systems, and data analysis tools-—will increase
transparency, accountability, and efficiency in law enforcement operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement equipment isn*t
just about hardware—it’s about giving officers the tools they need to protect and serve effectively, and
giving our community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety, trust, and long-term resilience.

On behalf of the Boys & Girls Clubs of Northeast Mississippi, I respectfully urge your support for this
project and ask that you include the Prentiss County COPS equipment funding request among your FY26
community project prioritics.

Thank you for your continued dedication ta law enforcement and public safety across Mississippi.
Sincerely,
Ginnefer Valenzuela

Chief Financial Officer
Boys & Girls Clubs of Northeast Mississippi
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April 11, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

I am writing to offer my full support for the Prentiss County Sheriff’s Department’s request for funding through
the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) program to upgrade essential law
enforcement equipment. I see this investment as not only necessary but urgent for the safety and well-being of
our entire community.

The requested funding would allow his department to modernize critical tools—such as patrol vehicles,
firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer effectiveness and public safety. Right
now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched thin, putting additional strain on officers and limiting
their ability to respond quickly and safely.

New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated firearms and
protective gear will ensure his officers are equipped to handle increasingly dangerous situations. And new
technology—like body cameras, communication systems, and data analysis tools—will increase transparency,
accountability, and efficiency in law enforcement operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement equipment isn’t just
about hardware—it’s about giving officers the tools they need to protect and serve effectively, and giving our
community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety, trust, and long-term resilience.

On behalf of Prentiss County Circuit Court, I respectfully urge your support for this project and ask that you
include the Prentiss County COPS equipment funding request among your FY26 community project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across Mississippi.

Sincerely,

Mike Kelley
Prentiss County Circuit Clerk



BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

PRENTISS COUNTY, MISSISSIPPI

RO. BOX 477
BOONEVILLE, MISSISSIPP] 38829

TELEPHONE (662) 728-4610 FAX (662) 728-2007

April 3, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

I am writing to offer my full support for the Prentiss County Sheriff Department’s request
for funding through the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS)
program to upgrade essential law enforcement equipment. I see this investment as not only
necessary but urgent for the safety and well-being of our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modernize critical tools—such as
patrol vehicles, firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer
effectiveness and public safety. Right now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched
thin, putting additional strain on officers and limiting their ability to respond quickly and safely.
New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated
firearms and protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly
dangerous situations. And new technology—Ilike body cameras, communication systems, and
data analysis tools—will increase transparency, accountability, and efficiency in law enforcement
operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement
equipment isn’t just about hardware—it's about giving officers the tools they need to protect and
serve effectively, and giving our community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety,
trust, and long-term resilience.

On behalf of Prentiss County, I respectfully urge your support for this project and ask that
you include the Prentiss County Sheriff Department’s COPS equipment funding request among
your FY26 community project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across
Mississippi.

Sincerely.,
/}}iard Tollison; President
Prentiss County Board of Supervisors



DAVID “BUBBA” POUNDS

TELEPHONE (662) 728-8151 PRENTISS COUNTY P.0. BOX 477
FAX (662) 728-2007 CHANCERY CLERK BOONEVILLE, MISSISSIPPI 38829
April 3, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

I'am writing to offer my full support for the Prentiss County Sheriff Department’s request
for funding through the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS)
program to upgrade essential law enforcement equipment. | see this investment as not only
necessary but urgent for the safety and well-being of our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modernize critical tools—such as
patrol vehicles, firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer
effectiveness and public safety. Right now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched
thin, putting additional strain on officers and limiting their ability to respond quickly and safely.
New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated
firearms and protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly
dangerous situations. And new technology—like body cameras, communication systems, and
data analysis tools—will increase transparency, accountability, and efficiency in law enforcement
operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement
equipment isn’t just about hardware—it’s about giving officers the tools they need to protect and
serve effectively, and giving our community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety,
trust, and long-term resilience.

On behalf of Prentiss County, I respectfully urge your support for this project and ask that
you include the Prentiss County Sheriff Department’s COPS equipment funding request among
your FY26 community project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across
Mississippi.

V74

David Pounds
Chancery Clerk
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April 3, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives
2243 Raybumn House Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20515
Dear Congressman Kelly,

I'am writing to offer my full support for the Prentiss County Sheriff’s Department’s request for
funding through the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS)
program to upgrade essential law enforcement equipment. I see this investment as not only

necessary but urgent for the safety and well-being of our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modernize critical tools—such as patrol
vehicles, firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer effectiveness
and public safety. Right now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched thin, putting
additional strain on officers and limiting their ability to respond quickly and safely.

New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated
firearms and protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly
dangerous situations. And new technology—like body cameras, communication systems, and
data analysis tools—will increase transparency, accountability, and efficiency in law enforcement
operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement
equipment isn’t just about hardware, it’s about giving officers the tools they need to protect and
serve effectively and giving our community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety,
trust, and long-term resilience.

On behalf of PCDA, I respectfully urge your support for this project and ask that you include the
Prentiss County Sheriff’s Department’s COPS equipment funding request among your FY26
community project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across
Mississippi.
Best Regards,

Leon Hays
Executive Director

P.O. Box 672 Booneville, MS 38829 | FAX (662) 728-0086 | PHONE (662) 728-3505| www.goprentiss.com



OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

Dr. Ricky G. Ford

101 Cunningham Blvd

Booneville MS 38829 rgford@nemcc.edu
662-720-7226

April 3, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

| am writing to offer my full support for the Prentiss County Sheriff’s Department’s request
for funding through the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services
(COPS) program to upgrade essential law enforcement equipment. | see this investment as
not only necessary but urgent for the safety and well-being of our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modernize critical tools—such as
patrol vehicles, firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer
effectiveness and public safety. Right now, many of these resources are outdated or
stretched thin, putting additional strain on officers and limiting their ability to respond
quickly and safely.

New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated
firearms and protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly
dangerous situations. And new technology—like body cameras, communication systems,
and data analysis tools—will increase transparency, accountability, and efficiency in law
enforcement operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement
equipment isn’t just about hardware—it’s about giving officers the

tools they need to protect and serve effectively and giving our community the peace of mind
that we are investing in safety, trust, and long-term resilience.

662-720-7200 (@
www.nemcc.edu @
101 Cunningham Boulevard, Booneville, Mississippi 38829 0




NORTHEAST

MISSISSIPPI COMMUNITY COLLEGE

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

On behalf of Northeast Mississippi Community College, | respectfully urge your support for
this project and ask that you include the Booneville, Prentiss County COPS equipment
funding request among your FY26 community project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across
Mississippi.

Sincerely,

ity 8. 4L

Ricky G. Ford, Ph.D.
President
Northeast Mississippi Community College

662-720-7200 (B
www.nemcc.edu
. 101 Cunningham Boulevard, Booneville, Mississippi 38829 0




BOONEVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT
504 N Second Street
Chief Michael Ramey Booneville, Mississippi 38829 (662) 728-5611

April 11, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

I am writing to offer my full support for the Prentiss County Department’s request for funding through the
Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) program to upgrade essential law
enforcement equipment. I see this investment as not only necessary but urgent for the safety and well-being of
our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modernize critical tools—such as patrol vehicles,
firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer effectiveness and public safety. Right
now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched thin, putting additional strain on officers and limiting
their ability to respond quickly and safely.

New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated firearms and
protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly dangerous situations. And new
technology—Ilike body cameras, communication systems, and data analysis tools—will increase transparency,
accountability, and efficiency in law enforcement operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement equipment isn’t just
about hardware. It’s about giving officers the tools they need to protect and serve effectively and giving our
community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety, trust, and long-term resilience.

On behalf of the Booneville Police Department, I respectfully urge your support for this project and ask that you
include the Prentiss County Sheriff’s Department COPS equipment funding request among your FY26
community project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across Mississippi.

Sincerely,

M.9,

Michael Ramey

Chief of Police

504 NORTH SECOND STREET - BOONEVILLE, MISSISSIPPI 38829 - TELEPHONE 662-728-5611 - mramey-cid«booneville-ms.gov



JASON D. HERRING

DISTRICT ATTORNEY
FIRST CIRCUIT COURT DISTRICT
CORINTH OFFICE STATE OF MISSISSIPPI OFFICE OF DISTRICT ATTORNEY TUPELO OFFICE

706 CRUISE STREET 302 W FRANKLIN STREET
POST OFFICE BOX 370 s, POST OFFICE BOX 7237
CORINTH, MS 38835-0370 TUPELO, MS 38802-7237
(662) 287-2486 (662) 432-2800

April 16, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

RE: DOJ - COPS / Byrne Equipment Grant

Dear Congressman Kelly,

I am writing to offer my full support for the Prentiss County Sheriff’s Department’s request for
funding through the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS)
program to upgrade essential law enforcement equipment. I see this investment as not only
necessary but urgent for the safety and well-being of our entire community.

The Prentiss County Sheriff's Department is committed to strengthening community
relationships and enhancing public safety. This funding will help them continue their vital work
for the citizens of Prentiss County.

As District Attorney for the First Judicial District, I respectfully urge your support for this project
and ask that you include the Prentiss County Sheriff’s Department COPS equipment funding
request among your FY26 community project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across
Mississippi.

Sincerely,

Jason D. Herring
District Attorney

ALCORN - ITAWAMBA - LEE - MONROE - PONTOTOC - PRENTISS « TISHOMINGO



Baldwyn School District
“A Tradition of Excellence”
Raymond Craven, Superintendent

Baldwyn School District

107 West Main Street
Baldwyn, MS 38824
Cravenr@baldwynschools.com
(662)-365-1000

April 16, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

1 am writing to offer my full support for the Baldwyn Police Department’s request for funding
through the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) program to
upgrade essential law enforcement equipment. I see this investment as not only necessary but
urgent for the safety and well-being of our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modernize critical tools—such as patrol
vehicles, firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer effectiveness
and public safety. Right now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched thin, putting
additional strain on officers and limiting their ability to respond quickly and safely.

New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated
firearms and protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly
dangerous situations. And new technology—Tlike body cameras, communication systems, and
data analysis tools—will increase transparency, accountability. and efficiency in law enforcement
operations.

107 West Main Street » Baldwyn, MS 38824 « Phone (662) 365-1000 « Fax (662) 365-1003



This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement
equipment isn’t just about hardware—it’s about giving officers the tools they need to protect and
serve effectively, and giving our community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety,
trust, and long-term resilience.

On behalf of Baldwyn School District, I respectfully urge your support for this project and ask
that you include the Baldwyn COPS equipment funding request among your FY26 community
project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across
Mississippi.

Sincerely,

Raymond Craven

Superintendent
Baldwyn School District



COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS:

Economic and Workforce Development,
Chairman

Judiciary, Division B, Vice-Chairman

Business and Financial Institutions

Corrections

Drug Policy

Finance

Government Structure

Ports and Marine Resources

Universities and Colleges

Mississippi State Senate

SENATOR DANIEL H. SPARKS
District 5
Itawamba, Prentiss and Tishomingo Counties

April 14,2025

Post Office Box 218
Belmont, MS 38827
Cell: 662.424.0810
dsparks@senate.ms.gov

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

I'am writing to offer my full support for the Booneville/Prentiss County Police Department request for
funding through the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) program to
upgrade essential law enforcement equipment. I see this investment as not only necessary but urgent for the
safety and well-being of our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modernize critical tools—such as patrol vehicles,
firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer effectiveness and public safety.
Right now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched thin, putting additional strain on officers and
limiting their ability to respond quickly and safely.

New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated firearms and
protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly dangerous situations. And new
technology—like body cameras, communication systems, and data analysis tools—will increase
transparency, accountability, and efficiency in law enforcement operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement equipment isn’t
Just about hardware—it’s about giving officers the tools they need to protect and serve effectively and
giving our community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety, trust, and long-term resilience.

As Senator for Prentiss County, I respectfully urge your support for this project and ask that you include
Booneville/Prentiss County COPS equipment funding request among your FY26 community project
priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across Mississippi.

erely,

Daniel Sparks

New Capitol - Post Office Box 1018 - Jackson, MS 39215-1018  Phone: 601.359.3237



Northeast Mississippi Community College
101 Cunningham Bivd. Booneville, MS 38829
jrscott@nemcc.edu

662-720-7235

April 15, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly U.S. House of Representatives
2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

I am writing to offer my full support for the Prentiss County Sheriff’s Department request for
funding through the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS)
program to upgrade essential law enforcement equipment. I see this investment as not only
necessary but urgent for the safety and well-being of our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modernize critical tools—such as patrol
vehicles, firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer effectiveness
and public safety. Right now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched thin, putting
additional strain on officers and limiting their ability to respond quickly and safely.

New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated
firearms and protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly
dangerous situations. And new technology—like body cameras, communication systems, and
data analysis tools—will increase transparency, accountability, and efficiency in law
enforcement operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement
equipment isn’t just about hardware—it’s about giving officers the tools they need to protect and
serve effectively, and giving our community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety,
trust, and long-term resilience.

On behalf of Northeast Mississippi Community College, I respectfully urge your support for this
project and ask that you include the Prentiss County Sheriff’s Department COPS equipment
funding request among your FY26 community project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across
Mississippi. :

Sincerely,
Ray Scott

G, Sal

Vice President of Student Services
Northeast Mississippi Community College
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REPRESENTATIVE JERRY R. TURNER
District 18
Lee, Prentiss and Union Counties

April 15, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

I'am writing to offer my full support for the Prentiss County Sheriff Department’s request for funding
through the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) program to
upgrade essential law enforcement equipment. | see this investment as not only necessary but urgent
for the safety and well-being of our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modernize critical tools—such as patrol
vehicles, firearms, and law enforcement technology—that directly impact officer effectiveness and
public safety. Right now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched thin, putting additional
strain on officers and limiting their ability to respond quickly and safely.

New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated
firearms and protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly dangerous
situations. And new technology—like body cameras, communication systems, and data analysis
tools—will increase transparency, accountability, and efficiency in law enforcement operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement equipment
isn’t just about hardware—it’s about giving officers the tools they need to protect and serve
effectively, and giving our community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety, trust, and
long-term resilience.

On behalf of Prentiss County, I respectfully urge your support for this project and ask that you
include the Prentiss County Sheriff Department COPS equipment funding request among your FY26
community project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across Mississippi.

Sincerely,

2 "(uma_ﬂ
rry R. Turner, District 18
House of Representatives

New Capitol Room 402-B « Post Office Box 1018 » Jackson, MS 39215-1018
Phone: 601.359.3328 « Email: jturner@house.ms.gov

1290 Carrollville Avenu
Baldwyn, MS 3882:
Home: 662.365.513!

jturner@house.ms.go



TOWN OF MARIETTA

Michael Ramey P.O. Box 88 ¢ 398 Hwy 371 Town Marshall
Marietta, MS 38856
Phone: 662-728-9320 ¢ Fax: 662-728-9329

April 14, 2025

The Honorable Trent Kelly

U.S. House of Representatives

2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly,

| am writing to offer my full support for the Prentiss County Department’s request for funding through
the Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) program to upgrade essential
law enforcement equipment. | see this investment as not only necessary but urgent for the safety and
well-being of our entire community.

The requested funding would allow our department to modernize critical tools - such as patrol vehicles,
firearms, and law enforcement technology - that directly impact officer effectiveness and public safety.

Right now, many of these resources are outdated or stretched thin, putting additional strain on officers

and limiting their ability to respond quickly and safely.

New patrol cars will improve response times and officer visibility in high-risk areas. Updated firearms and
protective gear will ensure our officers are equipped to handle increasingly dangerous situations. And
new technology — like body cameras, communication systems, and data analysis tools — will increase
transparency, accountability, and efficiency in law enforcement operations.

This is a smart and responsible use of taxpayer dollars. Upgrading our law enforcement equipment isn’t
just about hardware. It’s about giving officers the tools they need to protect and serve effectively and
giving our community the peace of mind that we are investing in safety, trust, and long-term resilience.

On behalf of the Marietta Police Department, | respectfully urge your support for this project and ask
that you include the Prentiss County Sheriff’s Department COPS equipment funding request among your
FY26 community project priorities.

Thank you for your continued dedication to law enforcement and public safety across Mississippi.

Sincerely,

Michael Ramey
Town Marshall



